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Congratulations!  

Congratulations 2017 Michigan District Couple of the Year!  

Tim & Pam Hanson from Chapter C.  
Also the 1st ever 2017 Michigan District Individual of the Year! 

From Chapter J Louie Schippers!  

Congratulations 2016 Michigan District Chapter of the Year!  
Chapter J2 the Shamrock Wings from Clare Michigan.  
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Ken:  Don't know if this is newsworthy or 
not but as of this morning Form 990-N 
Electronic Postcard tax returns have been 
filed for all the Michigan chapters and 
have been accepted by the IRS>  Ben 
  
Durand Benjamin Jr & Lonnie Benjamin 
Michigan District Treasurers 
29 Riverview Dr. 
Lapeer, MI 48446-7631 

Sorry to announce that our friend and Michigan 

Team Member Durand Benjamin (Ben) has 
passed away.   Ben will be greatly missed as our 

GWRRA FRIEND and Michigan District Treasurer. 
There will be a service planned at a later date to 
be announced.   Please keep Lonnie as well as 

Ben's family in your prayers.  
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Wingless Weekend 2017 is in the record book for 
Michigan Rider Education!  

Some new and amazing things happened this year at 
Wingless (keep coming back to see more).  

An auction was held Friday night.  The items to be 
auctioned was thought up by Bob Scott, Michigan 

District Director.  Iôm not sure if it was this winter, 
which has had more temperature changes than any 
to be felt in a long time, but Bob showed off quite 
the impressive snowy white beard at Indianaôs Win-
ter Rendezvous February 17 th .  And his idea was to 
auction off, with all monies earned to go to Michigan 
Rider Education, some member the chance to shave 

off one or more impressive beards on some promi-
nent members of our Region.  These would include 
Lloyd Glydewell, Region D Director, Rudy Copeland, 
Ohioôs District Director, and our very own Michigan 
District Director, Bob Scott.  Some persuasion by the 
other wives took place that weekend, including Linda 

Copeland who said sheôd only known Rudy to have 

shaved off his beard once in all their years together!  

By Friday, February 24 th , Kim Bargeron, former 
Michigan District Director, agreed to be part of this 
auction, but only if his wife was the one doing the 
shaving.  Added incentive during the auction was 

provided by Felicia showing off the Wahl store 
bought ñevery dayò beard clipper/trimmer, and Brent  
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Blackburn, Michigan Assistant District Educator, 
showing off his version, the straight -edge blade.  

At the end of the half hour of frenzied bidding, which 
pitted chapter against chapter, a deal was struck 

between Chapter Vôs Rick Hepburn, and Chapter E.  
These two chapters had been gathering monies from 
every individual they could throughout the room in 
order to out -bid each other.  In the end, as all great 

GWRRA events should result in, a great compromise 
was struck in which the monies Chapter V had gath-
ered and the monies Chapter E had gathered would 
be put together and given to Michigan Rider Educa-
tion AND all four ñvolunteersò would be shaved.  A 
great time was had by all, and another memory that 
shall not be forgotten was added to Michiganôs mem-

ory banks.  

Another very hot item this year, along with the 
many, many items donated to Rider Education, were 
such items as handmade afghan, dish towel edgings, 

purses, oil change, king size quilt and shams, Eiffel 
Tower bling watch, personal juicer, three posters of 
spectacular Pajama Party movies to fit the theme of 

this Wingless Weekend, AND a 
wooden motorcycle donated by Brent 
and Sandy Blackburn.  This wooden 
motorcycle was auctioned off after 

dinner Saturday night and raised 
$100 for Michigan Rider Education.  
Fred Probst, ACD 
at Chapter W 
took home the  
wooden Goldwing 
with his winning 

bid. Great thanks 
goes to these 

members who donate not only 
their time and ideas, but valu-
able handmade items, a BIG fa-
vorite with GWRRA.  Sandy 

Bargeron, Mona McCaulley, and 
Gayle Jisa are just a few of our 
most talented members who share their crafts with 
Michigan Rider Education, not the least of which are 
Ron and Jan Smith, Rider Education Ambassadors 
and their wonderful clocks and dolls.  Jan made two 
large sets of dolls and Ron made clock number 333.  

Also, in a private ceremony earlier on Friday, Ron 
Smith gave Dennis his very own clock.  

Not to be the only one with a secret up their sleeves, 
as Ron had when he asked Dennis which clock he 

thought that a friend of his might like the best as to 

the type of wood, only to present him with that one 
a few minutes later, but Dennis and Felicia had some 
plans of their own for the Smithôs.  Jan is celebrating 
her 25 th  year of making dolls and promoting GWRRA 
Rider Education to the world.  Ron has been with her 
during all of this, supporting her and shortly after, 

bringing his own skills to the table with his clock 
making ability.  At the request of Felicia, Sandy 
Blackburn was asked to find something to put on a 
poster board that would represent Ron and Jan 
Smith to be displayed all Wingless Weekend at the 
Rider Ed table.   



Continued...  

With only a few hours notice, Sandy found a fabu-
lous quote that was perfect, and wrote it out for 
them.   Saturday night, after dinner, Dennis pre-
sented Ron and Jan with two gold 25 years of ser-
vice pins to be worn on their vests or wherever they 
please, and two monogrammed business card cases 

with their very own 100 pack of business cards.  
Standing ovations came easily to the crowd for all 
the work Ron and Jan Smith do in preparing for 
these events to promote Rider Education, and at-
tending these events while selling raffle tickets with 

all monies donated to Rider Education.  More thanks 

than we can ever give go out to this wonderful cou-
ple that perfectly display the word volunteer, along 
with GWRRAôs motto of Friends for Fun, Safety, and 
Knowledge.  

Thanks go to our seminar presenters:  Lynne Sny-

der, Kim and Sandy Bargeron, Rick and Joy Hebner, 
and although last in this list, Glenn Grasley came 
over with his lovely wife, Debra, just to give a semi-
nar.  Without all of you, we would not have been 
able to keep the Rider Ed tables open with our fabu-
lous Wing of Fortune game.  Thank you to Kim  
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Bargeron for not only getting the game to and from 
Houghton Lake but for all of the hard work this winter 
in renewing the paint and adding all the lights and their 
fantastic sequencing, and Sandy for her assistance in 

the renovation, also!  Many chapters were very im-
pressed with this and would like to make their own, but 
once they saw the back of it and the interesting electri-
cal engineering, most decided it was too much of a job 
for them.  

We also would not have made it through the weekend 
still standing if it wasnôt for workers and volunteers at 
the Rider Education tables and games.  Jan Smith, 
Brent Blackburn, Sandy Blackburn, Tyrone Scott, Randy 
Lea, Lorraine Lea, Lynne Snyder, Jan Snyder, Bob Un-
grey, and Randy Wiggins all donated time to helping us 

at the tables.  Thanks also go to Chuck and Melanie 
Geggie for answering so many of our questions (this 
was our first Wingless Weekend as District Educators).  

We would also like to thank the Chapter Educators and 

Chapter Directors who have been working diligently on 
updating Levels forms for their chapter members.  
Ethan Wiggins received his Level III patches, Rodney 
DeJonge received his Level IV Masters (canôt wait to 
see you at future Masters breakfasts!), and Jim and 
Ann Sowle were honored in absentia for receiving their 
Level IV Masters.  

Michigan also has three new Chapter Educators, an ex-
cellent way to start off our first year as District Educa-
tors.  We are very proud of these new educators and 
their Chapter Directors and staff who  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

helped ensure that this was accomplished.  Randy Wig-
gins of Chapter N, Randy Lea of Chapter J, and Brian 
and Tina Hall of Chapter C received their Certificates 

and join us in helping keep GWRRA and the public safe!  

 

 

Ride Safely,  

Dennis and Felicia, MI -District Educators  
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http://www.gwrra-mi.org/2017 Flyers/2017_Rider_Course_Registration Form.pdf


Hello everyone,  

We attended the Ohio Cabin Fever and had a great time 

with everyone and the new venue and entertainment was 

great. The Indiana Winter Rendezvous was great with the 

Superhero theme, Gotham City and entertainment was 

also a blast. Then came the Michigan Wingless Weekend 

at the Lakeside Resort in Houghton Lake, the new venue 

was great, and fun was had by all. We have started plan-

ning our trip to Wing Ding 39 in Grapevine, Texas. We 

heard that the winter events will be spread out next year 

with one event in January, February, and March. That 

would be better than all three in February. This gives 

more people an opportunity to attend.  

We have passed the ñBatonò on to the new 2017 Michigan 

District Couple of the Year, Tim and Pam Hansen of Chap-

ter C. Please join us in congratulating them their accom-

plishment.  Sandy and I would like to thank everyone for 

accepting us like family everywhere we went.  

Sandy and I have taken on the new responsibility of 

Michigan District Assistant Rider Educators. We look at 

this, not a new beginning but a path to create a new end-

ing.  So we will be seeing you as we continue to assist 

the Michigan District and Region D.  

Here are the upcoming events:  

Chapter J2 ñBlarney Bashò, March 11, at 145 Wilcox Park-

way, Clare, MI. 1 ï 6 PM Dinner at 4:30 RSVP by March 

5 th . 

Chapter G ñAnniversary Partyò, March 25, at Woodyôs. 

 

2017 Michigan Rally and Region D Rally, August 10 -

12, at Osceola Fairgrounds in Evart, MI.  

Please join us at the events and have fun. We enjoy 

all the events that we attend with our extended 

GWRRA family members.  

 Brent and Sandy Blackburn,  

 2016 Michigan District Couple of the Year  

 Assistant District Educators  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of us have heard the famous motto from a par-
ticular youth organization of ñBe Preparedò.  As safety 
conscious riders we take rider education courses, go 
to seminars and take First Aid/CPR.  In addition we 
do our T -CLOCKS, make sure our insurance is ade-
quate, plan our routes and make sure we have emer-
gency contacts.  But does all of this make us truly 

prepared?  

What would you do if you were on a cross country 
bike trip and you or your co - rider slipped and broke 
an ankle while walking someplace?  How would you 

get yourselves and your bike home?  If you get sick 
you may be able to just wait it out a few days in a 
hotel or camp ground, but even these options may 
not always be conveniently located to pick up medica-
tion, food, etc., especially if the co - ride does not ride/
drive a motorcycle and the rider is the one ill.  We all 
have our Gold Books, but at a time when something 

big is going on, such as Wing Ding, or in areas where 
there may not be many members there may not be 
anyone available to help out.   

These are things we need to think about and have a 

plan for, but many of us start up our bikes and never 
consider that something could happen to us.  There 
are different options for shipping your bike or medi-
cally evacuating someone; many of these companies 

advertise in Wing World and discounts are offered as 
part of our benefits with the GWRRA membership.  I 
hope that everyone has safe travels but maybe its 

time to check them out and be better prepared.  

Now that spring is sort of here it is time to start gear-
ing up for a new riding season with a lot of Chapter 
activities.  March starts us off with J2ôs Blarney Bash 

on the 11 th  and Gôs Anniversary Party on the 25th .  
Both of these events sound like a lot of fun so dust 
off those traveling clothes and lets get going to have 
fun this year.  

Hope to see you soon,  Cheryl Wiggins,  
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